Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION
The Florida Department of Transportation District One announces a public meeting to which all persons are invited.
DATE AND TIME: Thursday, August 24, 2023, 5:30 p.m. - 7:30 p.m. 
PLACE: Donald Bronson Community Center, 124 Bronson Trail, Polk City, FL 33868
GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT), District One, is holding a public information meeting to learn more about the Polk City Vision Plan in Polk County, Florida. The meeting will be held on Thursday, August 24, 2023, from 5:30 p.m. - 7:30 p.m. at the Donald Bronson Community Center, 124 Bronson Trail, Polk City, FL 33868. Those attending the meeting will be able to view the presentation and display boards, ask questions, and discuss the vision plan one-on-one with members of the project team. The purpose of this project is to support FDOT and the City of Polk City to update the Polk City Vision Plan (2014) by developing a Corridor Vision and Action Plan. The plan will consist of maps, narrative, imagery, and foundational principles created through perspectives gained through engagement with the project stakeholders about the issues, opportunities, and desires for the area. The study will focus on the following four corridors: State Road (S.R.) 33 from Mt. Olive Road to Citrus Grove Boulevard, S.R. 559 from I-4 to S.R. 33, County Road (C.R.) 655 from Mt. Olive Road to S.R. 33, and Mt. Olive Road from S.R. 33 to C.R. 655. 
For additional information about the project, please visit the project’s website at www.whatsnextpolkcity.com.
The Florida Department of Transportation may adopt this planning product into the environmental review process, pursuant to Title 23 U.S.C. § 168(d)(4), or to the state project development process. FDOT solicits public participation without regard to race, color, national origin, age, sex, religion, disability, or family status. 
A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: Bessie Reina, Planning Manager, CNU-A, FDOT District One, 801 N. Broadway Avenue, Bartow, FL 33830, Bessie.Reina@dot.state.fl.us, (863)519-2656.

Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 7 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: Cynthia Sykes, District One Title VI Coordinator, at (863)519-2287, or email at Cynthia.Sykes@dot.state.fl.us. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).
For more information, you may contact: Bessie Reina, Planning Manager, CNU-A, FDOT District One, 801 N. Broadway Avenue, Bartow, FL 33830, Bessie.Reina@dot.state.fl.us, (863)519-2656.

